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CLOSED ACTIONS 

ACTION OWNER WHERE 

RAISED 

STATUS 

Jamaica Village 
Information was requested on which services 
retained the fees / deposit paid by the 
organisers following the cancellation of the 
event and what the amount deposited was 
 
Jamaica Village 
Further information was requested with regards 
to the deposits paid by Jamaica Village and 
whether there were any costs to the Council 

Councillor 
Reece 
 
 
 
 
Councillor 
Reece 
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– 24 April 
2012 
 
 
 
Area Forum 
item 1 – 18 
June 2012 

CLOSED 

 

£37,500 had been retained by the Local Authority – 
although there was currently no information available 
as to what the money would be used for. 
 
Deposits for each event are set at 25% of the minimum 
hire fee.  The non-refundable deposit paid by Jamaica 
Village Ltd was £37500. 

Crouch End festival 
The Chair would ask the Council what support 
was available for the festival, and whether this 
was already being provided 

Councillor 
Winskill (as 
previous 
Chair) 

Area Forum 
– 24 April 
2012 

CLOSED 

 
Councillor Winskill made contact with the organisers 
and will stay in contact for the festival next year to 
make sure that support from the Council is available. 

Pay and Display Review 
Concerns were raised by residents and 
Councillors with regards to the viability of a 
‘desktop review’ of the Stop & Shop scheme.  It 
was thought that local traders and residents 
should have been consulted with. 
 
Action – that the Chair would write a letter to the 
Cabinet Member for Environment highlighting 
the concerns raised 

Councillor 
Winskill (as 
previous 
Chair) 

Area Forum 
– 24 April 
2012 

CLOSED 

 
A survey has now been carried out with regards to the 
pay and display review. 
 
The report was discussed at the Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee on 23 July 2012 - 
http://www.minutes.haringey.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.a
spx?CId=128&MId=5938 
 

Finsbury Park track consultation 
Concerns were raised with regards to the length 

Councillor 
Canver / 

Area Forum 
- 18 June 

CLOSED 
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of the consultation in that it did not allow 
sufficient time for people to respond.  Councillor 
Canver undertook to investigate whether it 
would be possible to extend the consultation 
period 

Leisure 
Services 

2012 Response from Paul Ely, Head of Commissioning - 
Having investigated this, I have taken the view that the 
consultation should not be extended. 
This is because: 
As the issue has now been raised it can be taken into 
account in the further planning and development of the 
project and extending the consultation period will not 
have any impact on this 
 
Of approximately 300 responses received to date, this 
is the only that has raised this issue. 

Councillor Winskill to arrange a meeting with the 
Assistant Chief Executive and/or the Chief 
Executive to work out a way of improving 
timescales and quality 

CHAIR 
 
(Prev. 
Councillor 
Winskill – 
passed to 
Councillor 
Strang as new 
Chair) 

Area Forum 
– 24 April 
2012 

CLOSED 

 
Update at Area Forum 18 June 2012 –  
 
Councillor Winskill emailed Chief Executive and 
Assistant Chief Executive on 5 June 2012.  A response 
was provided on 11June 2012 by the ACE to suggest 
that the matter was discussed at the Area Committee 
Chairs meeting. 
 

CPZ / Signage in Stroud Green 
Further clarification was requested with regards 
to the boundaries between the Stroud Green 
and Finsbury Park CPZs, and discrepancies 
between the signage on the street and on pay 
and display meters 

Traffic 
Management 
Services 

Area Forum 
item 1 – 18 
June 2012 

CLOSED 

 
An officer from the Traffic Management Services 
attended the meeting.  The format of the meeting was 
a ‘trade fair’ style, which allowed for residents to speak 
with officers informally and ask any questions / raise 
any concerns. 
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Finsbury Park event signage 
Following from the feedback at the meeting on 
18 June 2012, further information was 
requested as to the progress of the email 
circulation list, the publicising of events in 
Finsbury Park and effects on parking in the local 
area; and whether these new measures had 
been successful 

Traffic 
Management 
Services 

Area Forum 
item 1 – 18 
June 2012 

CLOSED 

 
An officer from the Traffic Management Services 
attended the meeting.  The format of the meeting was 
a ‘trade fair’ style, which allowed for residents to speak 
with officers informally and ask any questions / raise 
any concerns. 
 

Changes to waste collections 
Following from the area forum, information was 
requested on: 

• A list of what options are available to 
residents 

• The assessment process for deciding which 
bins were delivered to properties 

• Removal of green boxes 

• What communication has taken place with 
residents since the start of the process 

 
This information was requested in the form of a 
‘factsheet’ and an officer to attend the meeting 
to address any remaining issues which 
residents may have 

Single 
Frontline 
Services / 
Waste 
Management 

Area Forum 
item 3 – 18 
June 2012 

CLOSED 

 
An officer from the Waste Collections team attended 
the meeting.  The format of the meeting was a ‘trade 
fair’ style, which allowed for residents to speak with 
officers informally and ask any questions / raise any 
concerns. 
. 

Park Road swimming pool 
That the Cabinet Member be invited to the next 
meeting to provide information on which 
safeguards were in place to protect services for 
residents and what the ground rules were for 

Chair / Clerk Area Forum 
item 8 – 18 
June 2012 

CLOSED 

 
Lyn Garner – Director, Place and Sustainability – 
attended the meeting and provided publicly available 
information.  She explained that some of the 
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the tender exercise information with regards to the management transfer 
was commercially sensitive and the new provider 
would not be announced until a decision had been 
made at the Cabinet meeting on 18 September and 
the contract awarded. 

That a representative from First Capital Connect 
be invited to attend the next meeting of the 
Forum to provide the update on Finsbury Park, 
Hornsey & Harringay rail stations 
 
 

Clerk Area Forum 
– 18 June 
2012 

CLOSED 

 
Representative invited to the 11 September 2012 
meeting. 

 


